
 

 

 

 

 

Issue:  13 6 May 2016 

Looking Ahead 

May  

Fri 6
th

 Yrs 3-6 Gala Day permission form due today 

Sat 7
th
 Parish Trivia Night 

Mon 9
th
 All students to be in full winter 

uniform 

Tues 10
th
 NAPLAN – Yrs 3 & 5 

9.30am Yr 2 Parent Sacramental 

meeting 

Wed 11
th
 NAPLAN – Yrs 3 & 5 

Yr 2 Parent Sacramental meeting 7pm 

Thurs 12
th
 NAPLAN – Yrs 3 & 5 

Fri 13
th 

Fri 13
th
  

Robotics Yr 4 

Yrs 3 – 6 Eagle Tag skills 

All Athletic Carnival notes due today 

Sun 15
th
 Parish Working Bee 

Mon 16
th
 Numeracy Open Classrooms 9-9.30am 

Peninsula Cross Country 

Wed 18
th
 9.30am School Tours 

Fri 20
th
 Robotics Yr 3 

Yrs 3-6 Eagle Tag skills 

Wed 25
th
  Resilience Course for Parents 7pm in 

the iCentre -  Click here     

Fri 27
th
 Robotics Yr 3 

Yrs 3 – 6 Eagle Tag skills 

2pm Assembly Yr 4 & Sport Team  

Mon 30
th
 Robotics Kindergarten 

June 

Fri 3
rd

 

 

Kinder Robotics 

Yrs 3 – 6 Eagle Tag skills 

Mon 6
th
 Yr 1 Robotics 

Wed 8
th
 Italian Day 

1.50pm Assembly 

Fri 10
th
 Yr 1 Robotics 

Yrs 3 – 6 Eagle Tag skills 

2pm Assembly – Creative Arts 

Tues 14
th
 Athletic Carnival Narrabeen 

 

School News 

How to “Navigate” the New Newsletter Format 

 Flyers and permission slips pertaining to a specific event eg. excursions, can all be accessed by hyperlink. 

 The event will mostly be hyperlinked in the Looking Ahead section. 

 Where a short explanation of the event is included, the hyperlink will also be in the School News section.   

 Parents don’t need to click on all the hyperlinks.  Just click on the hyperlink that pertains to you.  Eg. if you have a 

child in Year 4 and there is a date in the Calendar section relating to a Year 2 excursion….you don’t need to click 

on it! 

Car Park Danger 
It has been noticed that a few parents picking up children from Car Park are driving in through the EXIT driveway in 
order to secure a spot for pick up.   Please refrain from doing this as it is dangerous.  We understand that there is 
congestion in King Street and that this can be frustrating.   We suggest finding ways to alleviate the congestion…ie, 
park in nearby streets and walk to pick up your child from the playground….organise a “Pick Up Pool” with friends or 
neighbours….investigate bus routes. 
 
Thank you for your patience and understanding.  We take everybody’s safety seriously. 
 
School Fees 
School Fee statements have been emailed to all families.  Please ensure you are up to date with your fees and that 
you are adhering to your instalment schedule.  If you wish to discuss your fees please call Julia Postle in the office. 
 
Fees which remain unpaid will be referred to the Catholic Schools Office for collection. 
 
Athletics Carnival  
Please find the attached permission note for the upcoming School Athletics Carnival.  There is new information 
regarding the timing gate system and arrangements for the day so please read carefully.  Please print off the 
permission slips (Parent volunteer/ travel arrangements AND events ) and return to your child’s classroom teacher 
ASAP. 

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/002283_eaac.pdf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/002316_fbae.pdf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/002285_eeec.pdf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/002282_adfb.pdf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/002316_fbae.pdf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/002316_fbae.pdf


 
Winter Uniform 
On Monday 9 May all children are to wear their full winter uniform.  
 
Open Classrooms 
A reminder that we have Open Classrooms for the viewing of a Numeracy Block on Monday May 16 
9.00-9.30 am.  
 
Cash Wash 
Thank You to the P F and all of the wonderful volunteers for the Car Wash.  Your support is always 
greatly appreciated.  Thank you parents and students.  
 
Uniform Shop 
As previously mentioned the St Kieran’s Uniform shop, currently run by the P&F will cease to trade at the end of Term 
2 and Pickles in Brookvale will become our provider.  The official changeover date is for the commencement of Term 
3.  When this occurs you will be able to order on line or visit the shop.  Online orders will be delivered to the school on 
a weekly basis. 
 
The Uniform Shop has been run by the P&F and coordinated by volunteers who have generously given up their time to 
provide the service to our community.  This has included ordering uniforms, maintaining stock and providing a retail 
outlet to our families.  It requires many hours of volunteer labour and we are extremely grateful to all our volunteers 
who have taken on the role over the past years. 
 
We would ask all families to be patient whilst the transition occurs between the school and Pickles.  The Uniform shop 
is endeavouring to reduce stock to a minimum and will not be ordering new stock.  Pickles have generic items such as 
boys’ pants and winter shirts available, however items which are unique to St Kieran’s such as ties, winter tunics, hats, 
summer uniforms will not be available until Term 3.  Currently boys’ ties are on order and may take several weeks to 
arrive.  Please send a note in with your child if they are waiting on an item. 
 
We thank you for your patience  

(St Kieran’s P & F) 
 

        Awards         

KC Mila L, Matthew C and Olivia N KR Leonardo F and Sienna S 

1L Baxter E and Olly O 1R Leo R and Iona R 

2B Gemma B and Lachlan H 2S Makayla T and Tadhg M 

3B Phoenix B and Eve S 3S Lauren E and Paria S 

4R Ella-Jane C and Emily D 4U Eva D and Joe L 

5L Jedd T, Charley M, Isabella K, May D, Luka D 5W Ella H and Natasha V 

6 Cial C, Sophie R, Julian W and Joe M PE Elise L, Ollie F, Mitchell A and Lucas M 

Italian Kai M, Isobel K, Lachie C and Emily D 

 

Parent News 

Canteen 
Thank you to all the Volunteers, without you our Canteen could not operate. 
 
NEXT WEEK’s ROSTER (Term 2 - Week 3): 
Wednesday 11 May: Lisa Bellamy, Shannon Morrell 
Thursday 12 May: Joanne Hoey (M), Jane Smith, Kristie Hardy 
Friday 13 May: Jo Hull, Lou Henville, Ali Holie 
 

 Full day Volunteers are required from 8.50am to 1.50pm. 

 Morning Volunteers are required from 8.50am to 11.15am (M). 

 Lunch Volunteers are required from 11.15am to 1.50pm (L). 
https://www.flexischools.com.au 

https://www.flexischools.com.au/


Any changes to the canteen roster, please contact: Jo Nesbitt - joanne.nesbitt@dbb.catholic.edu.au or text 0410 629 
135 

Uniform 
Stocks are running low and once depleted you will need to go to Pickles at 8/48 Wattle Rd Brookvale.  All students 
should be in full winter uniform by Monday 9 May.   

We are currently out of: 

 Boys Winter Shirts Size 6, 8, 10 

 Boys Winter Trousers Size 4, 8, 10 

 Track and Field Pants Size 4, 6, 10 

 Girls Winter Shirts Size 6, 8, 10 

 Sports Top LS Size 6 

 Sports Top SS Size 8 

 Winter Socks Size 2-8 (long navy socks) 

 School Excursion bags 

 Boys School ties 
 

Boys Uniform order form:  click here   Girls Uniform order form:  click here  

 Opening hours: every second Thursday from 8.30am - 9.30am – next open Thursday 19 May and then every 
2

nd
 Thursday after . 

 Orders will be filled alternate Thursdays. Order forms available at reception or on the website. 

 Stock held at office: ties (girls & boys), hats, excursion bags, & scarves.  Please have the correct money as only 
small change is held. 

 EFTPOS and credit card facilities are available at the Uniform Shop. 

 If you have any uniform queries please email: lizsnell72@gmail.com 
 

Parish News 

 The parish is holding a working bee on Sunday 15 May from 10.30am – 12.30pm with a 1pm sausage sizzle.  For 

catering purposes please phone the parish 9949 4455 if you are volunteering. 

 The Parish are holding a Trivia Night on Saturday 7 May.  For details Click here  

Community News 

 Host Families required for Japanese  students 25 July – 4 August 

 How to Help Your Anxious Child –free parent event 

A Special Request 
A very dear family friend of a St Kieran’s lost their three (3) year old son earlier this week at Ingleside when he 
drowned in a neighbours "pond."  A go fund me page has been set up to help raise money for the funeral and other 

expenses.  The link is www.gofundme.com/229rv6k with the title being "fly free Bob Watt Jnr." 

  

mailto:joanne.nesbitt@dbb.catholic.edu.au
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/ppage/files/2015%20Boys%20Uniform%20Order.pdf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/ppage/files/2015%20Girls%20Uniform%20Order.pdf
mailto:lizsnell72@gmail.com
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/002265_eece.pdf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/002317_fffc.pdf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/002318_adbc.pdf
http://www.gofundme.com/229rv6k


 


